

ĐỀ CƯƠNG ÔN TẬP

Học phần: Tiếng Anh 1 - Hệ/ngành/khoá: Chính quy/ Khóa K9

Part I. Choose one word whose underlined part is pronounced differently. Identify your answer by circling the corresponding letter A, B, C or D.

- | | | | |
|--------------------------|--------------------------|-----------------------------|----------------------------|
| 1. A. <u>o</u> ceanic | B. rem <u>o</u> te | C. <u>o</u> ccasion | D. metr <u>o</u> |
| 2. A. r <u>e</u> duce | B. f <u>e</u> nce | C. pr <u>e</u> vent | D. r <u>e</u> ceive |
| 3. A. ch <u>a</u> nged | B. le <u>a</u> rned | C. la <u>u</u> ghed | D. pl <u>a</u> yed |
| 4. A. w <u>i</u> cked | B. wat <u>ch</u> ed | C. stop <u>p</u> ed | D. cook <u>e</u> d |
| 5. A. s <u>pe</u> ak | B. b <u>ea</u> ch | C. h <u>ea</u> rt | D. l <u>ea</u> ve |
| 6. A. fin <u>i</u> shes | B. box <u>e</u> s | C. exerc <u>i</u> ses | D. g <u>o</u> es |
| 7. A. <u>s</u> ure | B. <u>s</u> ay | C. <u>s</u> ail | D. <u>s</u> ea <u>so</u> n |
| 8. A. <u>c</u> urly | B. b <u>u</u> ry | C. h <u>u</u> rt | D. n <u>u</u> rse |
| 9. A. p <u>i</u> cnic | B. d <u>i</u> vide | C. k <u>i</u> te | D. h <u>i</u> gh |
| 10. A. op <u>e</u> ns | B. phot <u>o</u> graphs | C. perf <u>o</u> rms | D. p <u>a</u> ys |
| 11. A. t <u>e</u> nts | B. p <u>e</u> ns | C. c <u>u</u> ps | D. w <u>a</u> lks |
| 12. A. look <u>e</u> d | B. miss <u>e</u> d | C. wat <u>ch</u> ed | D. op <u>e</u> ned |
| 13. A. rais <u>e</u> d | B. walk <u>e</u> d | C. la <u>u</u> ghed | D. help <u>e</u> d |
| 14. A. <u>ch</u> allenge | B. <u>ch</u> ance | C. <u>ach</u> ievement | D. <u>sch</u> olarship |
| 15. A. att <u>e</u> nded | B. le <u>a</u> rned | C. inv <u>i</u> ted | D. start <u>e</u> d |
| 16. A. l <u>o</u> se | B. m <u>o</u> ve | C. st <u>o</u> ve | D. impr <u>o</u> ve |
| 17. A. <u>ch</u> at | B. <u>ch</u> ea <u>p</u> | C. <u>ch</u> aracter | D. <u>ch</u> urch |
| 18. A. d <u>u</u> mp | B. t <u>r</u> uck | C. r <u>e</u> du <u>c</u> e | D. r <u>u</u> bbish |
| 19. A. ask <u>s</u> | B. laugh <u>s</u> | C. breath <u>e</u> s | D. breath <u>s</u> |
| 20. A. book <u>s</u> | B. club <u>s</u> | C. hat <u>s</u> | D. stamp <u>s</u> |
| 21. A. cook <u>e</u> d | B. wat <u>ch</u> ed | C. wash <u>e</u> d | D. decid <u>e</u> d |
| 22. A. <u>th</u> ough | B. <u>th</u> ousand | C. weal <u>th</u> y | D. <u>th</u> ought |
| 23. A. fl <u>oo</u> d | B. m <u>oo</u> n | C. f <u>oo</u> d | D. s <u>oo</u> n |
| 24. A. sc <u>a</u> ry | B. cat <u>e</u> gory | C. appl <u>y</u> | D. vacan <u>c</u> y |
| 25. A. thank <u>s</u> | B. skill <u>s</u> | C. park <u>s</u> | D. group <u>s</u> |

Part II. Circle the best answer from A, B, C or D to complete the following sentences.

1. Today's generation enjoys.....the Internet.
A. surfing B. to surf C. surf D. surfs
2. Are these glasses the same _____ yours?
A. to B. than C. like D. as
3. That's _____ story I have ever heard.
A. a ridiculous B. the ridiculous
C. the more ridiculous D. the most ridiculous
4. Humans on the planet for just 50,000 years.
A. were B. have been C. is living D. has been
5. New York is _____ Seattle.
A. larger than B. more large than C. as larger than D. more larger than
6. All Vietnamese _____ failed to win any medals in London 2012 Olympics
A. spectators B. athletes C. audience D. viewers
7. Our house is _____ yours.
A. as big than B. as bigger as C. bigger than D. more big than
8. The Earth for more than 4,000 million years.
A. existed B. have existed C. has existed D. exist
9. City life is _____ country life.
A. as busier as B. busier than C. more busier than D. most busy as
10. A person who understands how people's minds work is called a
A. dentist B. journalist C. psychologist D. lawyer
11. Of the two, the round table is _____.
A. the nicest B. a nice one C. nicer D. the nicer
12. I would rather _____ an apartment with a big garden.
A. have B. to have C. having D. had
13. I feel _____ better than I did yesterday.
A. a little B. more C. a few D. many
14. Would you rather to the beach or to the mountains?"
A. to go B. going C. go D. went
15. There is nothing _____ travelling abroad.
A. more interesting than B. more interesting as
C. as interesting than D. the most interesting than
16. _____ describes holiday accommodation where you cook your own meals.
A. shelter B. hotel C. self-catering D. guest-house
17. Summer is _____ season of the year.
A. hottest B. the hottest C. the hotter D. the more hottest
18. - Janet: "Do you feel like going to the cinema this evening?"
- Susan: "_____."
A. I don't agree, I'm afraid B. You're welcome
C. I feel very bored D. That would be great
19. My brother is fond _____ reading detective stories.
A. at B. of C. in D. with
20. English cheese is very different _____ French cheese.
A. from B. with C. for D. in

21. - Peter: " _____?"
 - Tom: " He's tall and thin."
 A. How is Nam doing
 B. Who does Nam look like
 C. What does Nam like
 D. What does Nam look like
22. 4. - Mary: "Today's my 20th birthday."
 -Tom: " _____"
 A. Take care!
 B. Many happy returns!
 C. Have a good time!
 D. I don't understand
23. Are you interested _____ working with young people?
 A. at
 B. of
 C. about
 D. in
24. What do you feel _____ this weekend?
 A. like
 B. do
 C. like doing
 D. to like doing
25. This is the first time they. _____ a fashion show.
 A. joining
 B. joined
 C. have joined
 D. join
26. Our lives today are very different the way our grandparents lived.
 A. from
 B. to
 C. like
 D. in
27. It is very dark in here. Can you _____ the lights?
 A. turn on
 B. go on
 C. take off
 D. turn off
28. For many years, the USA _____ a British colony.
 A. is
 B. have been
 C. has been
 D. Was
29. My mum _____ to her hometown recently.
 A. didn't return
 B. doesn't return
 C. hasn't returned
 D. returned
30. It is nearly 3 months _____ he last visited his parents.
 A. while
 B. during
 C. since
 D. when

Part III. Make questions for the underlined words or phrases.

1. She went to the doctor because she was sick.

.....

2. Nga has an appointment at 10.30 this morning.

.....

3. It took us five hours to get to London.

.....

4. France presented the Statue of Liberty to the United States in 1876.

.....

5. She last ate this kind of food in January.

.....

6. She wrote her essay carefully to avoid making mistakes.

.....

7. Miss Phuong loves teaching because she loves working with children.

.....

8. In order to understand a new language better, the students should incorporate grammar, vocabulary, and speaking in their studies.

.....

9. They have built that hospital for 5 years.

.....

10. She went to school by bicycle.

.....

11. Ann is good-looking and well-behaved.

.....

12. My parents have used this computer for 5 years.

.....

13. The people in the countryside are helpful and friendly.

.....

14. Mary's boyfriend gave her an expensive present an hour ago.

.....

15. She often does the housework after doing exercises.

.....

16. My class took a bus to the countryside last week.

.....

17. We have to water these young trees during the dry season.

.....

18. She talked to him for an hour.

.....

19. Scientists have proposed a possible solution to the problem of global warming.

.....

20. I've been to South America twice in my life.

.....

21. My neighbour has just married an actress.

.....

22. The school keeper cleans the classrooms once a week.

.....

23. It takes him three hours to learn the English lessons every day.

.....

24. We don't visit our grandparents often because they live so far away.

.....

25. It's cold and foggy.

.....

Part IV. Read the passage carefully and answer the questions

Albert Einstein was born on 14th March 1879 in Germany. Around 1886, he began his school in Munich. As well as his violin lessons, which he had from age six to thirteen, he also had religious education at home where he was taught Judaism. Two years later he entered the Luitpold *Gymnasium* and after this his religious education was given at school. He began to study mathematics, in particular the calculus, in 1891. In 1894 his family moved to Milan but he remained in Munich. In 1895 Einstein failed an examination that would have allowed him to study for a diploma as an electrical engineer at the Eidgenussische Technische Hochschule (ETH) in Zurich. Indeed, he succeeded with his plan graduating in 1900 as a teacher of mathematics and physics. In 1905 he proposed the special theory of Relativity. Einstein received the Nobel Prize in 1921. He died on 18th April 1955 in Princeton, New Jersey, USA. He was cremated at Trenton, New Jersey at 4 p.m. on 18th April 1955 (the day of his death). His ashes were scattered at an undisclosed place.

Questions:

1. How old was Albert Einstein when he began his school?

.....

2. How long had he studied his violin lessons?

.....

3. When did he enter the Luitpold Gymnasium?

.....

4. How old was Albert Einstein when he died?

.....

Part V. Complete the sentences from the given cues. You can make any changes and additions if any necessary.

1. They /build/ railway system / from 2000 / 2010.

=>

2. We / know / each other / since / we / be / six years old.

=>

3. I/ would rather/ stay/ home/ go out / tonight.

=>

4. This / most delicious /cake / I/ ever/ taste.

=>

5. Life/ rural areas/ healthy/ than / urban ones.

=>

6. Life/ countryside/ slow/ and much/ peaceful/ than/ city.

=>

7. They / build/ new stadium /this area/ next month/.

=>

8 .He /disappoint/ his parents/ because/ he /was /disobedient.

=>

9. He/ start/ collect/ stamps/ five years ago.

=>

10. My/ uncle/give/ smoke/ a year ago.

=>

11. Emily /would like/learn / to ride, /but /Todd/ rather learn/ to surf.

=>

12. The organization /launch/ campaign /raise money/ a week ago.

=>

13. She/ often/ check/ e-mail/ twice/ day.

=>

14. The manager /make/ employees/ work /overtime /everyday.

=>

15. I/be/ to South America/ three times/ life.

=>